NOTICE OF PROJECT PLANNING PUBLIC MEETING

The Oakland County Water Resources Commissioner on behalf of the Evergreen-Farmington Sanitary Drain (EFSD) will hold a public meeting on the proposed Walnut Lake Pump Station No. 1 CAP Conveyance Project for the purpose of receiving comments from interested persons.

The meeting will be held at 12:00 p.m. on Tuesday, March 26, 2024, at the office of the Oakland County Water Resources Commissioner (One Public Works Drive, Waterford, Michigan) and electronically via Microsoft Teams via the following link:

Microsoft Teams meeting 
Join on your computer, mobile app or room device 
Click here to join the meeting 
Meeting ID: 236 547 918 698 
Passcode: jaksRP 
Download Teams | Join on the web
Or call in (audio only) 
+1 248-333-6396,,142810094#   United States, Pontiac 
Phone Conference ID: 142 810 094# 
Find a local number | Reset PIN 
Learn More | Help | Meeting options

The purpose of the proposed project is to abate Sanitary Sewer Overflows (SSOs) from the existing Walnut Lake Pump Station No. 1 by construction of a Conveyance Improvement project that will improve the capacity of the sanitary interceptor sewer and reduce the potential for future SSOs.

Project construction includes modifications to the existing controls, valves, appurtenances, and discharge headers at the Walnut Lake No. 1 Pump Station, reconstruction of the EFSD outlet sewer and relocating the EFSD Master meter location, and modifications for lowering the Melrose Weir.

Impacts of the proposed project include temporary noise and disruption to the public due to construction of the required improvements, which will be offset by improvements to water quality by reduction of SSOs. This project is required as part of a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) approved by the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy (EGLE.)

The estimated cost to users for the proposed project will be approximately $0.71 per residential user per month for a 20-year loan.
 
Copies of the plan detailing the proposed project are available for inspection at the office of the Oakland County Water Resources Commissioner (One Public Works Drive, Waterford, Michigan) and electronically online via the following link:
https://www.oakgov.com/government/water-resources-commissioner/resources/public-meetings/chapter-20-drainage-boards-intracounty/-fsiteid-1#!/

Written comments received before the meeting record is closed on Tuesday, March 26, 2024, will receive responses in the final project planning document. Written comments should be sent to: Stephanie Lajdziak at lajdziaks@oakgov.com.

Persons with disabilities that need assistance participating in the meeting should contact Stephanie 
Lajdziak at lajdziak@oakgov.com  at least 24 hours in advance of the meeting.
